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SHIRE OF DERBY/WEST KIMBERLEY
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF

ELECTORS

In accordance with Section 5.27 of the Local
Government Act 1995, it is hereby notified for public
information that the Shire of Derby/West Kimberley will hold its
Annual General Meeting of Electors for the 2015/2016 financial
year as follows:-

Venue: Council Chambers, Clarendon Street, Derby
Date: Thursday 25 May, 2017
Time: 6.30 pm

An Elector is entitled, but not required, to vote on matters
raised at the meeting.

The Order of Business shall be:
1. Confirmation of Minutes of previous Annual General

Meeting of Electors held 11 February 2016;
2. Receiving of the 2015/2016 Annual Report;
4. Progress Report for the 2016/2017 year;
5. General Business.

Copies of the Annual Report are available on the Shire of
Derby/West Kimberley website www.sdwk.wa.gov.au or
printed copies are available on request from the Administration
Office, Loch Street Derby and the Fitzroy Crossing Visitor
Centre, Flynn Drive Fitzroy Crossing.

To enable adequate time to research a response, Electors with
questions on specific matters or relating to the Annual Financial
Statements are requested to provide written notice by 4.00pm
Friday 19 May 2017.

Stephen Gash
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

WEST KIMBERLEY PARKS TO REMAIN CLOSED UNTIL MID
MAY
The Department of Parks and Wildlife wishes to advise
that the parks in the West Kimberley remain closed due
to the prolonged wet season and extensive damage to
roads throughout the area.

Windjana Gorge and Tunnel Creek National parks and
King Leopold Range Conservation Park (Bell Gorge,
Lennard Gorge and Mt Hart) are currently closed.

WET SEASON ROAD CONDITIONS
We currently have many roads closed as a result of wet
season rains. They are closed for your safety and to
protect the surface of the road. The use of closed roads
results in additional time and expense to repair, further
prolonging the closure. Current road closures are
available on our website.

Damage to surface on closed road

Further updates are available on the Parks and Wildlife
website www.dpaw.wa.gov.au/parks/alerts-and-
updates/parks-trails-and-road-closures

2017 SHINE A LIGHT ON ROAD SAFETY CAMPAIGN
The Shine a Light on Road Safety campaign aims to raise
awareness of road safety, prevent deaths and injuries on
our roads and raise funds to support those impacted by
road trauma. The campaign coincides with the Fourth
United Nations Global Road Safety Week which runs from
8-14 May 2017.

You can show your support for the Shine a Light on Road
Safety campaign on Friday, 12 May by driving with your
headlights turned on.

Find out more about the Shine a Light on Road Safety
campaign, by visiting
http://www.rtswa.org.au/content/page/shine-a-light-
on-road-safety.html




